

Manitoba College 1871 Wesley College 1888

1967-2007

MEDIA ADVISORY

March 1, 2007 For Immediate Release

Helen Betty Osborne Remembered: UWinnipeg Unveils Plaque

WINNIPEG—The formal dedication of the Helen Betty Osborne Building took place on Thursday 1 March in the Wii Chiiwaakanak Learning Centre, 509-511 Ellice Avenue.

This emotional and historic event provided a permanent visible recognition of Helen Betty Osborne at the University of Winnipeg, which will serve to honour Aboriginal women and encourage all young Aboriginal people to achieve their full academic and personal potential. The Helen Betty Osborne Memorial Foundation was represented by Marcy Richard and Cecilia Osborne represented the Osborne family. Cecilia's words to the audience were inspiring as she described her sister's life and the impact that the programs delivered at UWinnipeg are making on the community.

University of Winnipeg President, Dr. Lloyd Axworthy said "this occasion will remind us all of the life of Helen Betty Osborne and inspire future generations to carry forward her dreams of higher education and teaching." We are privileged and honoured to be able to make this contribution to her memory and to provide programs that will ensure that we combat racism, gender bias and discrimination, he added.

Speaking for the Province of Manitoba, the Honourable Diane McGifford said, "The Helen Betty Osborne Building is a visible, tangible sign of the University of Winnipeg's dedication to the education of Aboriginal and inner-city students. On behalf of the Government of Manitoba, I congratulate the University for its determination to create an inclusive campus with strong links to the community."

Located in the heart of downtown, The University of Winnipeg is a compact, diverse, multicultural academic community committed to access and excellence. Home to more than 9,200 full- and part-time students, UWinnipeg has been ranked by our graduates in the Top Ten of all Canadian universities when asked about their "Entire Educational Experience" (Maclean's Graduate Survey, June 2006). The Globe & Mail 2006 Report Card gives The University of Winnipeg an overall 'A' grade in the areas of quality of education, teaching quality, class sizes, faculty-student interaction, and the availability of faculty outside classroom hours. Find out why. Visit www.uwinnipeg.ca

For more information, please contact:

Robin Alford, Director of Communications and Marketing The University of Winnipeg
T: 204.786.9872

Alford

Alford-R@uwinnipeg.ca